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PRESS RELEASE
 Release Date: December 8, 2023  

 
 CIVIL FILINGS IN RANCHO CUCAMONGA  

AND VICTORVILLE  
 
 
 

SAN BERNARDINO, CA─ San Bernardino Superior Court (SBSC) is 
excited to announce the start of phase I of the restoration of Civil 
services into the West End and High Desert regions of our county.  

Beginning Monday, December 11, 2023, select civil matters, which fall 
under the jurisdiction of the Rancho Cucamonga and Victorville 
courthouses, will be relocated from the San Bernardino Justice Center 
to their respective courthouses at the Rancho Cucamonga Courthouse 
located at 8303 Haven Avenue, and at the Victorville Courthouse, 
located at 14455 Civic Drive.  

The Rancho Cucamonga and Victorville courthouses will only accept 
“Drop-off” documents and moving papers relating to cases being heard 
in their respective civil courtrooms.  These “drop” filings will be 
processed the next business day.  All civil filings will continue to be filed 
in person at the San Bernardino Justice Center, or electronically using 
the online eFile portal (https://www.sb-court.org/efiling/civil-efiling) until 
further notice. 

The civil courtroom in Rancho Cucamonga is R17 and the civil 
courtroom in Victorville is V11. Attorneys and parties are encouraged to 
check the Court Access Portal to confirm where their hearing will be 
heard. 

The Civil Clerks Office and all other civil courtrooms will remain in the 
San Bernardino Justice Center located at 247 W 3rd Street.  There will 
not be a civil clerk’s office window available at the Rancho Cucamonga 
or Victorville courthouses at this time.  

For media inquiries, contact the Communication and Public Affairs 
Office at courts-pio@sb-court.org.  
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